
TO: City Council 

FROM: Daryl Epstein, Engineer II 

DATE: November 19, 2024  

SUBJECT: Acceptance of Work with Miles Resources, LLC. for the 2023 Pavement Maintenance 
project  

 

 
1) Recommended Action:  
 

Accept the 2023 Pavement Maintenance project as complete and authorize the Mayor to 
release the performance bond as soon as the laws of the state of Washington allow. The 
acceptance of this work was recommended for approval on the Council consent agenda at 
the November 7, 2024 Public Works Committee meeting. 

 

 
2) Background: 

 
The 2023 Pavement Maintenance project encompassed grind & inlay, RPM replacement, 
citywide striping, and crack seal of many roads within the City of Tumwater. All curb ramps 
within the extents of paving limits were replaced with new ADA ramps, and areas where 
obvious pavement and subgrade damage existed were targeted for pavement/roadway 
repair. 
 
The Public Works contract with the low bidder, Miles Resources, was signed on May 19, 
2023, for $3,857,857.00. Work on this project is now complete; the final contract total is 
$4,171,958.32. 

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Strategic Priorities and Goals 2021-2026: 
 

B. Build a Community Recognized for Quality, Compassion and Humanity 
C. Create and Maintain a Transportation System Safe for All Modes of Travel 

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Do not accept the project as complete and direct staff to pursue alternative      
actions(s). 

 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
Funding for the project came from the Transportation Benefit District. 

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. Vicinity Map 


